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THE SEASHELL.  The graceful symmetry of the seashell has captivated and inspired artists and designers for 
thousands of years.  From the earliest records, tombs and monuments shells have served as a form of money, 
as decorations, as jewelry and even as tools.  But, there is a scientific side to the seashell as well! 
 
What is the link between the incredible seashell symmetry and Dan Brownôs novel The Da Vinci Code?   

(Continued on page 4) 

INSIDE  THIS         

ISSUE  

Presidentõs  

Message 

2  

Club News, Contact  

& Club Information  

2  

Edõs Corner 

Workshop 

 Current Club News  

Current  Club Events 

3  

Feature Article 
The Sea Shell          

Martha Wilsonõs Award 

4  

Recent Events 

CFMS Show Awards 

5  

Field Trip  

Editorõs Quiz 

Federation Report 

6  

Shows, Field Trip 

Report 

Member-to-Member 

7  

Calendar  8  



General Meetings: 7:00 PM on 
the third Tuesday of each 
month  at the Pasadena Central 
Library at 285 E. Walnut Street. 
Guests are welcome! 
 
Field Trips are scheduled each 
month.  Refer to the bulletin for 
date, location and information.   
 
Workshop and instructions are 
available to members from 9am 
to 5pm on the 2nd Sunday of 
each month in our well-
equipped shop at 123 E. Monte-
cito, Sierra Madre. Refer to 
pages 3 and 8 for classes and 
date confirmation. Liability  
waivers, eye protection, closed-

Membership per calendar year 
is $20, $15 for a second adult 
member in the same house.  
Junior members and the third or 
more members at the same 
house are $10. Initiation fee is 
$2.00 per person and member-
ship badges are $7.50. Renewals 
are due by the October General 
Meeting and delinquent after 
December 31st.  Mail checks for 
membership to P.O. Box 5025, 
Pasadena CA  91117-0025. 
 
Board Meetings: 7:00 PM on 
the second Tuesday of the month 
at One West Bank, 1 E. Foothill  
in Arcadia. All PLS members are 
welcome to attend.  

toe, f lat-heel shoes and          
machinery safe-practices are 
mandatory for all participants.  
 
Workshops and field trips are for 
adult members and juniors with 
direct adult supervision. 

Membership Information and Meeting Locations 

FAIR USE NOTICE. This 

publication may contain copyrighted 

material the use of which has not 
been specifically authorized by the 

copyright owner.  

 

We are making such material 

available in our efforts to advance 

the educational understanding of the 
amateur jewelry fabrication and rock 

collecting hobbies. 

 
We believe this constitutes a 'fair 

use' of any such copyrighted 

material as provided for in section 
107 of the U.S. Copyright Law.  

 

If you wish to use material from this 
publication for commercial or 

purposes of your own that go 

beyond 'fair use', you must obtain 
permission from the copyright 

owner.  

Newsletter Articles, ads or      

corrections should be sent to the 

editor: Mark Nelson, 1475 Paseo 

Maravilla, San Dimas, CA, 

91773.  (909) 996-1784 or by 

email to mnelsonair @aol.com 

Officers present: Marcia & Joe  
Goetz, Carolyn Duncan and Linda 
Nelson. 
Chairs & Members present:  Chris 
Kyte, Ed Imlay and Mark Nelson. 
 Officers/Directors Absent:   Vern 
Cliffe, Jim Gersbach, David Kelty 
and Trudy Krose. 
    The Board approved the move 
of the workshop to the UN DEUX 
TROIS STUDIO location in Sierra 
Madre and authorized $1550 in 
expenses to ready it for our use.                 
The bylaws were and approved for 
a final time before going to a vote 

TREASURES, TREASURES 
This month is our annual Silent 
Auction!  Members are asked to 
donate their surplus rocks, miner-
als, jewelry, antiques, lapidary 
equipment, video movies, books, 
lace & tatting, electronics, arts and 
crafts, plants, etc.  All  donors will 
receive a tax-deductable receipt.  If 
you are  unable to bring donations 
to the auction, call Marcia and she 
will make arrangements for some-
one to pick them up.  Come and 
take advantage of these treasures 
by bidding on these unique items! 

April  Meeting  

Officers 
 

Marcia Goetz, President 
(626) 914-5030 

joenmar1@verizon.net 
 

Carolyn Duncan, Vice President 
(909)  593-2781 

gem.quest@verizon.net 
 

Linda Nelson, CPA 
Secretary/Treasurer 

(909) 592-1322 
(909) 394-1276 Fax 
lnelsn@verizon.net 

June Board Meeting                 
by Linda Nelson, Secretary 

 Presidentõs Message 

Dear Members, 
 
I am proud of our Society! 
We did great at the 
CFMS show with the  
Societyôs competition 
case, with judges com-

menting ñGreat Caseò and a perfect score 
of 100%!  During the show I stood by our 
case to listen to comments by people 
viewing the display.  What I heard were 
ooohôs and aahôs and that it was the ñmost 
professional lookingò one there. I heard 

people say ñI wish our club had people 
who could do stuff like thisò. Some 
people took pictures of the case.  My 
congratulations to all who participated!  
The plaque and blue ribbon will be 
proudly  displayed in a shadow box at 
the workshop with a photo of those 
who participated.  
 
More great news!  The workshop will 
start at the new Sierra Madre location 
July 14th.  We are grateful to Valerie 
Stathatos for her generosity of sharing 
her studio with us. Carolyn Duncan 
has graciously donated four new 

Kingsley North multi-wheel polishing units!  
We will be using one side of the main room 
for the polishing units and the saws will be 
in an adjoining room.   
 
Since members will now have eight hours 
of workshop and triple the polishing units 
the Board has revised the fee structure of 
the workshop.  The fee will be $3 from 9 
a.m. to 1 p.m. and $3 from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. 
- or $5 for the full day. This is to help with 
the additional costs of machine usage  and 
supplies.  See you all soon! 

 éé.. Marcia 
              Marcia Goetz, President 

 

July Meeting 
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Meeting and General Club Information 

The Annual Club Show is held 
the second weekend of March at 
the Masonic Center, 3130    
Huntington Drive,  San Marino. 

Advertising - a business card 
size ad is available for $99 per 
year or $10 per edition.  Submit 
text, logos, business card or 
other copy to the editor at the 
address or email listed on this 
page. 

Janie Duncan had members en-
thralled with her ñRock Talkò. It was 
easy to understand why her pres-
entation is so popular!  Ed thanked 
members for displaying on the 
display table, Joe held the meeting 
raffle. Linda presented the bylaws 
and they were approved by a 
unanimous vote of the member-
ship. 

of the membership.  
Mark Nelson reported that the web 
site development had begun with 
the acquisition of the domain name 
www.pasadenalapidarysociety.com 

June Meeting 



EDUCATIONAL  OUTEACH  

By Ed Imlay 
Chair, Education Committee           

 
For the July meeting's display table please 
display any items of general interest such as 
workshop projects, material from locations of 
recent or upcoming field trips, and the 
monthôs birthstone: Ruby!  
 

Rock Identification: Would you like to know the name of a rock you have 
acquired?  Set it on the table at the rear of the meeting room with a note 
asking ñWhat is this?ò.  If the interior of the stone is not evident, chip a small 
piece off or ñwindowò it to reveal the interior (if it will not damage the      
appearance of the specimen).   
 
To schedule a presentation to a group or school contact me by phone at 
(626) 286-8215 or by email at edimlay@hotmail.com. 
 
At this yearôs field trip to Thulite Hill 
Jennifer Jang surprised everyone with 
her find of this shell fossil!  Up until 
this find these types of fossils were 
unknown in this area.  Thanks, for 
bringing this specimen to the display 
table, Jennifer! 

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE PASADENA LAPIDARY SOCIETY

Edõs Corner 

Ed Imlay at a local school 

JULY,  2013  

Sunshine: Davis Coghill will undergo treatment for 
polyps.  Your wishes and prayers will help speed 
his return to our club activities! 
 
If you know anyone who is not feeling up to par, has been 

sick or lost a loved one?  On the silver lining side of things, do you  know 
who  has  achieved a goal, won a personal victory, or done something that 
deserves recognition? The Pasadena Lapidary  Society has a Sunshine 
Committee to send cards and words of comfort and support and congratula-
tions to those members who are in need or are deserving of it.  Notify Trudy 

Krose at 323-664-9598 or by email at  mikekrose@roadrunner.com. 
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Welcome  

New Members !! 
 

Welcome to Felipe òChewyó Villasenor (who was a great help 
with Workshop wiring) and returning members Christi Hedden 
and Valerie Bates!  Share the lapidary and jewelry hobby.   
Invite your friends and neighbors to one of our monthly meet-
ings to learn more about the Pasadena  Lapidary Society!    

WORKSHOP  
This monthôs workshop is Sunday, July 14th, from 9am 
to 1pm and 1pm to 5pm at our new workshop location 
at 123 E. Montecito Street in Sierra Madre.   
 
ñJungle Jimò Gersbach will present our first program in 
our new workshop.  Jim will be demonstrating how he 
can test gems.  He can help identify unknown gems as 

well as differentiate between gems and glass replicas.  Members may bring 
jewelry for Jim to test.  This program will be from 2pm to 4pm. Free parking 
is available on Montecito Street.  Overflow parking may be available in the 
fenced lot on the west side of the building. 

Meeting Refreshments:  
Jennifer Jang, Jim and Lulu Smith are  
scheduled to bring refreshments to the July 
meeting!  Your favorite light snack or goodie 
helps to make the program meeting even 

more entertaining and interesting!  Contact me at (323) 664-
9598 or at mikekrose@roadrunner.com to sign up to bring 
something to a future meeting! éé. Trudy Krose 

ROCK OF THE MONTH PRESENTATION   
There will not be a rock talk this month due to the 
annual Silent Auction. To be scheduled to talk about 

an interesting rock or mineral please sign up at the monthly meet-
ing or email Carolyn Duncan. 

NEW WORKSHOP COMMITTEE  
Thanks to those who stepped forward to serve on the newly-formed work-
shop committee.  A special thanks to Davis Coghill, Ralph & Becky      
Fregoso, Jim Gersbach, Joe & Marcia Goetz, Andy Hernandez, Christi 
Hedden, Ed & Corinne Imlay, Chris & Marlene Kyte, Philip Lahr, Marcus 
Look, Linda & Mark Nelson, Rex Nishimura, Valerie & Damon Stathatos, 
Bruce Towe, Elizabeth Weston, Drew Wilson and Chewy Villasenor.  After 
Valerie and Damon Stathatos removed the ceiling, sandblasted the old 
painted walls, replaced broken windows, installed lights, electrical outlets 
and plumbing these club members worked to upgrade the electrical     
service, provided wiring for the new saws and insulated the ceiling.  I hope 
I didnôt miss anyone!  
 
Members of the committee will be meeting at 9am on Sunday, July 7th to 
sort rocks, clean the room and set up the equipment.  Members interested 
in helping with the workshop committee are asked to contact me.  
é Carolyn Duncan. 

The Board Of Directors has approved the development of a web-
site for the Society!  We have a domain name and are ready to 
start the designing process.  If you have knowledge of the software 
and technique for developing a website - WE NEED YOUR HELP !  
Please let Mark Nelson, our editor, know that you can lend advice 
and expertise!   

Please consider donating equipment and material to the club for 
use in the workshop!  We need a faceting machine, polishing 
units, grit and trim saws.  All contributions are tax deductable and 
appreciated!   Thank you to the Goetzes and Nelsons for donating 
the ceiling insulation material, to the Stathatoses for donating the 
rock bins, to Jim Gersbach for electrical material and to the     
Nelsons for donating the library shelving.  Contact Carolyn      
Duncan for ideas and questions about what you can donate! 
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Colin Narbeth, a banknote specialist 
writing for the Conchological Society of 
Great Britain and Ireland, notes that 
cowry shells were used as currency in 
Africa and Asia as early as 2,000 B.C.     
According to Narbeth,  Chinese legal 
documents record that a Shang Dynasty 
ruler rebuked his ministers for coveting 
cowries and jade.  
 
Not only shells themselves, but also beads made from shells 
served as currency, especially in North America. The earliest 
shell beads, which were found in North Africa and Israel, date 
back approximately 100,000 years, according to Richard Conniff 
in "Smithsonian" magazine.  
 
American Indians of the Northeast wove 
elaborate bands of shell beads, known as 
wampum, a Narragansett term meaning "white 
shell beads." Europeans sometimes mistook 
these beauties for bone or even porcelain.  
Sometimes the ancients valued seashells  
primarily for their beauty. For example, in an 
article in "American Archaeology" magazine, Elaine Robbins  
describes the study of a Mississippian culture site in Oklahoma, 
where archaeologists have found shells and artifacts made from 
shells inscribed with elaborate carvings.  
 
Readers of The Da Vinci Code, by Dan Brown, will recognize the 
name Fibonacci Numbers. In his book, Dan Brown uses this   
sequence as part of the clues left behind by Jacques Sauniere, 
the murdered curator.   Sauniere raised his granddaughter, 
coaching her in endless  puzzles.   As an adult she became a 

cryptographer. When presented with 
the numbers in a scrambled form, she 
recognizes the sequence, and under-
stands that it is part of a message.  
 
In reality, the Fibonacci Sequence is 
the series of numbers: 1, 1, 2, 3, 5, 8, 
13, 21, and 34.   Called the "greatest 
European mathematician of the middle 
ages", Leonardo Fibonacci was born in 
Pisa, Italy about 1175 A.D. he is    

credited for changing Europe from the 
abacus method of counting to the    
decimal system based on the Hindu-
Arabic number system.  He calculated  
the symmetry of the seashell, calling it 
the Golden Spiral and recognizing it as a 
mathematical tiling.  When drawn on 
paper, this tiling created a series of  
circular arcs connecting the opposite 

(Continued from page 1) 

 

Jewelry Making Classes 

Instruction is by Pasadena Lapidary Society member Martha Wilson 
though the Monrovia Adult School. 

Take lapidary to the next level! Personal 
instruction to learn to set & wire-wrap 
stones, make your own wire link, head pins 
& jump rings. Acquire sawing, texturing, 
cold joinery and other basic silver metals-
mithing skills! 

Classes are $50 for 5 weekly sessions - plus basic tools & materials  
Sessions are starting each month. 

To enroll go to: http://www.mcasweb.com  or  call 626-471-3035 

corners of squares in the Fibonacci number sequence tiling.  
Botanists know that stems, leafs and petals of a spiral design 
conform to this formula.  Some astronomers are even seeing a 
relationship in the shape of the galaxies as described by the 
Fibonacci numbers.  

Linda Nelson 
 

Read more about the sea shell at www.ehow.com  

Chinese shell ornament 

Chinese shell currency 

Shell ornament found near 
Wichita, Kansas 

Fibonacci sequence overlaid on a  
nautilus shell. 

Leonardo Fibonacci  1170 ñ 1250 A.D.   

MARTHA WILSONõs End Of Days article, in the December 
2012 Rockhound Ramblings, received high marks at last 

monthõs CFMS Show !! 


